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It’s time to get ready for No Mercy and that means the big hype for the
two main events. This week is one of the biggest cards for a B show in
company history and that means we might be in for a special night on
Sunday. Therefore, you can pretty much guess what we’ll be seeing on this
show. Let’s get to it.

In memory of Bobby Heenan.

Opening sequence, still featuring a bunch of people who will never be on
this show.

Heath Slater vs. Dash Wilder

Heath is introduced as “one half of the tag team of Rhyno and Heath
Slater.” That’s quite formal no? Hang on a second as Slater has to remove
the shirt, which Wilder takes and declares himself to be the daddy.
Slater grabs an armbar to start but gets his head taken off by a hard
clothesline. Wilder slugs him down without much effort and puts on a
headlock to keep things slow. Back up and Slater scores with the side
kick, followed by a running neckbreaker for two. Wilder gets the same off
a powerslam, only to have Heath slip out of a suplex and hit Sweetness
(implant DDT) for the pin at 5:24.

Rating: C. Slater is still a perfectly fine choice for an opening act
like this and there’s nothing wrong with that. The fans love him and he’s
not hurting anything by beating a tag wrestler whose partner is on the
shelf. Slater doesn’t have much of a singles resume but it’s better than
Wilder’s, who has barely ever done any singles work.
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From Raw for the first time.

Alexa Bliss vs. Nia Jax

Non-title. Alexa bails to the floor to start before completely failing at
a waistlock. Nia chokes her a bit and Bliss goes up the ramp, only to be
cut off by Sasha Banks. Jax runs Bliss over again and we take a break.
Back with Nia going shoulder first into the post and a dropkick
staggering her again. Bliss’ high crossbody gets countered into a Samoan
drop for the pin at 6:39. Not enough to rate but this was a squash. I’m
not wild on a champion being pinned clean but it fights the story
perfectly in this case and is a lot more acceptable.

Sasha comes in and gets tossed down as well. Cue the returning Bayley
(hometown girl) to help Sasha and Alexa clear Jax to the floor. Bliss
celebrates with them and gets beaten down as well. Sasha and Bayley
celebrate a bit.

Long video on Braun Strowman vs. Brock Lesnar.

It’s Hispanic Heritage Month (and they only took two weeks to start
talking about it) so here’s a video on Rey Mysterio. Makes more sense
than the Jennifer Lopez one on Raw.

Mustafa Ali/Lince Dorado vs. Tony Nese/Ariya Daivari

Nese shows off the bicep to start but still manages to send Dorado into
the buckle a few times. That’s some pretty bad technicoing. Dorado hits
his Lionsault press for two and a hurricanrana puts Nese down again. A
double flapjack does the same to Daivari so the villains hit the floor
and bail before the double dives can hit. We take a break and come back
with Daivari clotheslining the heck out of Dorado to take over.

There’s a double suplex for two and it’s Nese grabbing a bodyscissors to
keep Dorado down. The handspring Stunner finally gets Dorado out of
trouble and the hot tag brings in Ali for his usual stuff. The rolling
neckbreaker out of the corner gets two, followed by a moonsault using
Dorado as a springboard. Back in and the tornado DDT plants Daivari,
followed by the 054 for the pin at 11:20.



Rating: C+. These matches might be a bit repetitive but they’re always at
least somewhat fun. The cruiserweights fly all over the place and put on
a heck of a show, which is all you can ask for in a ten minute match.
These things aren’t designed to do anything more than entertain and
that’s what they’re doing here.

We’ll wrap it up here.

Here’s Roman Reigns for a chat as this show is allergic to actual
wrestling. Reigns gets booed but he thinks this should get booed anyway.
Some people think Cena is the best talker of all time but sometimes he
says some stupid s***. People have been talking about Reigns being the
next Cena but he’s not a white guy with a military crew cut. If he was,
he wouldn’t have a job here. If you don’t believe that, just ask Alex
Riley.

Reigns calls Cena a fake guy and shows us a clip from five years ago with
Cena talking about Rock being a part timer who keeps bailing to
Hollywood. Reigns asks if Cena should come out here and brings up the
loss to Rock at Wrestlemania. Roman will see San Jose next time and says
he’ll see Cena on Sunday, movie star. This was FAR better from Reigns as
he actually made a point and told a story (Reigns is the guy that Cena
claimed to be and actually backs it up by being here) while also not
having Cena (a far better talker than Reigns could ever hope to be)
cutting him down every few seconds.

Overall Rating: C+. Another good show here as I’m actually fired up for
Sunday’s double main event. I could easily see either match closing the
show and that makes for an interesting way to run a pay per view. The
wrestling here was fine but there’s no pretending that this was anything
more than a last minute push towards the pay per view, as it should be.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
Complete 2002 Monday Night Raw Reviews in either E-Book or
Paperback. Check out the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/07/21/new-e-bookpaperback-k
bs-complete-monday-night-raw-2002-reviews/
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And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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